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Learning with God and Each Other to Be the Best We Can Be 
Respect: Endurance: Friendship  

It is the final day of what has been a very different year at Christ Church CE Primary Academy.   
I would like to thank all parents, carers and friends for their continued support and hope that 
you all have an enjoyable summer break.  I hope to see all children safely back in school on 
Wednesday 2nd September after a well-earned holiday. 

Do you use Bobbles, Bizy Bodz or Albert House for before and after 
school care? 

As we have staggered start and finish times in place can you please 
ensure that your child’s before and after school provision are aware of 
any new start and finish times so that children arrive and are collected 
at the correct time. 

School Meal Price Increase 
The price of a school meal from September will be 
£2.70.  Dinner money MUST be paid weekly every 
Monday with the exact money as no change will be 
given.  This needs to be brought to school in a clearly 
labelled envelope or plastic bag stating who the lunch 
is for.  If we do not receive the money on a Monday 
we will not be able to provide your child with a lunch 
that week. 

PE Lessons 
From September until further notice, PE/Games 
lessons will take place outside.   We recommend 
that children bring a tracksuit and trainers for the 
lesson rather than the usual shorts, red t-shirt and 
pumps.   

Toast 
Toast will be provided again for morning snack from 
Wednesday 2nd September.  The cost is 15p per slice.  
Toast money MUST be paid weekly every Monday with 
the exact money as no change will be given.  This needs 
to be brought to school in a clearly labelled envelope or 
plastic bag stating who the toast is for and how many 
slices a day.  

Diary Dates 
 

 Wednesday 2nd September:  
 Children return to school in Reception – Year 6 
 

 Monday 26th – Friday 30th October:  
 SCHOOL CLOSED Half Term Holiday 
 

 Monday 2nd November:  
 SCHOOL CLOSED, Staff training day 

 
 
 



Breakfast Club 
Breakfast club will commence on Monday 
14th September.  Can you please inform us 
if you would like a place for your child 
each week so we know which children we 
are expecting.  Breakfast club MUST be 
paid weekly every Monday with the exact 
money as no change will be given.  This 
needs to be brought to school in a clearly 
labelled envelope or plastic bag stating 
who the child/children are.   

Safeguarding/Child Protection Concerns During the Summer Holidays 
If you have any concerns regarding a child’s safety during the summer holidays, 
please refer them to Stoke-on-Trent Duty Team: 01782 235100 Children and Young 
Peoples Services (Stoke-on-Trent Social Services - office hours only).  If you need to 
report something out of office hours please contact the Emergency Duty Team: 
01782 234234, 5pm – 8.30am.  More information can be found on the  
Stoke-on-Trent Safeguarding Children Board Website, 
www.safeguardingchildren.stoke.gov.uk  

School Uniform 
As you will probably need to buy some new school uniform for your child during the 
summer holidays, here is a brief reminder: 

 All children need to wear sensible black shoes - trainers are not allowed. 

 Grey shorts, trousers or skirts can be worn or a gingham dress in warmer 
weather. 

 A white polo shirt with a school sweatshirt, red v-neck jumper or cardigan. 

 Long hair needs to be tied back. 

 Earrings, necklaces and bracelets are not allowed but it is okay to wear a 
watch. 

 We do not allow tramlines shaved into hair. 

 Make-up, including nail varnish and temporary tattoos (except after school 

discos and other events), is not allowed. 

The best time to have ears pierced is at the beginning of the summer holidays so that 
it does not prevent children from taking part in P.E. and swimming lessons which are 
essential parts of the national curriculum.  We will contact you if your child does not 
comply with our school uniform policy and your child will not receive the correct 
school uniform dojo. 

http://www.safeguardingchildren.stoke.gov.uk



